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April 23, 2007 
 
 
The Honorable Colleen M. Dale 
Secretary/Chief Regulatory Law Judge 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, Missouri 65101 
 
 Re: Staff of the Public Service Commission of the 
  State of Missouri v. Comcast IP Phone, LLC 
  Case No. TC-2007-0111 
 
Dear Judge Dale: 
 

Although Southwestern Bell Telephone, L.P., d/b/a AT&T Missouri, (“AT&T 
Missouri”) is not a party to this proceeding, we are writing to express our support for the 
Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”) suspending the procedural schedule in 
this case. 

 
As indicated by Respondent Comcast IP Phone, LLC (“Comcast) and Intervenor 

Missouri Independent Telephone Group (“MITG”) in their Joint Motion to Suspend the 
Procedural Schedule, a joint study group is being formed, with representation of all 
interested stakeholders, to examine the issues of Voice over Internet Protocol (“VoIP”) 
regulation at the end of the current legislative session of the Missouri General Assembly. 

 
AT&T Missouri concurs with Comcast, the MITG, and other interested parties 

that have filed in support of the Joint Motion that the procedural schedule in this case 
should be suspended while this interim study group meets.  
 
 Thank you for bringing this letter to the Commission’s attention. 
 
      Very truly yours, 

 
 

      Leo J. Bub 
 
cc: Attorneys of Record 

 


